Cornwall Councillor report October 2017 – Mevagissey Parish
Apologies that I cannot attend this evening, as I am with the Community Action Group at the Cornwall Volunteer Awards.
I ha the CEO of Cormac come to the village earlier in September to look at number of issues. Now have Cormac’s permission to allow Heligan to maintain land on Valley Road between bus stop and fire station  - awaiting action from Heligan on how to proceed.
I have reported a number of incidents of anti-social behaviour at Trewinney Cemetery. 
I am also in the process of transferring old storage building in Trewinney Cemetery to Feast Week Committee for use as storage.
I was pleased to work with Parish Council to get Pentillie House planning application refused at Committee (14-1). Another good sign that our Neighbourhood Plan will be very useful once it is fully in place.
The Community Action Group did work on the boat memorial on Valley Road last weekend, and also the War Memorial ahead of Remembrance Day. Have tidied up and planted tulips at both sites that Cormac donated. Thanks to all who helped and local businesses who supported
Would the Parish Council be willing to donate some stone chippings for the boat memorial site? 
I visited the Penwarne Lane to discuss planning applications following contact from neighbours – have contacted Parish Council subsequently about this as you are due to discuss this evening.
[bookmark: _GoBack]I have raised additional concerns with one of the sites on the untidy sites list with Planning and Enforcement. Awaiting reply.
I have visited the school and playgroup this week to see how they are getting on and discuss ways of supporting them.
I was pleased to be part of well attended launch events for the Three Bays Wildlife Group in Charlestown and at the MAC. Over 30 people came out for the Mevagissey one and we have a lot of ideas to think about going forward.
Next week we are holding another Surfers Against Sewage on Colona Beach on Tuesday 24th starting at 1330. Meet at Rising Sun Carpark. Also holding ones at Caerhays on 22nd at 1330 and Pentewan Sands (meeting at Pentewan Watersports) on 28th at 1330.


